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MINUTES OF GENERAL LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE PANEL

MEETING DATE Monday, 8 July 2019

MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Ken Jones (Chair), Renee Blow (Vice-Chair), 
John Rainsbury, Jacky Alty and Derek Forrest

OFFICERS: Tasneem Safdar (Senior Solicitor), Stephanie Fairbrother 
(Licensing Officer), Chris Ward (Licensing Officer) and Coral 
Astbury (Democratic and Member Services Officer) 

OTHER MEMBERS
AND OFFICERS:

Justin Abbotts (Licensing Officer)

5 Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Councillor John Rainsbury who was unable to attend 
the first hearing.

6 Declarations of Any Interest

None.

7 Exclusion of the Press and Public

RESOLVED: (Unanimously)

That the press and public be excluded from the meeting during consideration of the 
following item of business as it involved the discussion of information defined as 
exempt from publication under paragraph 1 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Local 
Government Act 1972, “information relating to any individual” and in which the public 
interest in maintaining exemption outweighed the public interest in disclosing it.

8 Post-Conviction Report and Consideration of Granting a new Hackney 
Carriage Drivers Licence

The Panel received a report which advised members of a recent conviction relating 
to a criminal conviction of plying for hire in respect of a Private Hire Driver. Members 
were requested to consider what action to take as a result of the conviction. 
Members were also asked to consider an application for a new Hackney Carriage 
licence in light of the recent conviction.

The Chair referred those present to the circulated established procedure for hearings 
and the process that would be followed.
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The Driver, who was present at the hearing explained to the Panel that he had made 
a mistake and had learnt his lesson following the sanction imposed on his licence 
and financial penalty received from Preston Magistrates Court. 

With regards to the application for a new Hackney Carriage Licence, the Driver was 
advised of the policy and asked if he had any exceptional circumstances of which he 
could explain to the Committee as to why the application should be granted. 

RESOLVED: (Unanimously)

1. A warning is to be placed on the Driver’s Private Hire Licence.

2. That the application for a new Hackney Carriage Licence be refused.

9 Application for a Hackney Carriage Drivers Licence

Councillor John Rainsbury arrived at the meeting and was present for the application 
hearing.

The Panel received a report informing them of a new application for a Hackney 
Carriage Drivers Licence and were advised that the application was brought before 
Committee due to the applicants convictions which had triggered the Licensing 
Policy.

The Chair referred those present to the circulated established procedure for hearings 
and the process that would be followed.

The Driver and his friend were also present at the meeting and both made 
representations.

The Panel also received representations from the Licensing Authority.

RESOLVED: (Unanimously)

That the application for a new Hackney Carriage Licence be refused.

Chair Date


